## PC214 22 a)

Dear all,

Thank you to those who have responded to the email sent last week.

It was RESOLVED that Council approve the transfer of £3,338.46 from the Celebrating Ages reserve to support the funding of the planned street party event to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III.

In favour: Clirs Hart, Clark, Cowley, Barley, Campbell, Davey

Against:

**Abstain: Cllrs Kilmurray and Travis** 

Many thanks Sophie

From: parish clerk [mailto:parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk]

**Sent:** 15 March 2023 12:06

To: 'MPC Councillors All Councillors' < <a href="mailto:councillors@melbournparishcouncil.co.uk">councillors@melbournparishcouncil.co.uk</a>

**Cc:** RFO Gov < RFO@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk > **Subject:** RE: PLEASE RESPOND: Email Decision required

Importance: High

Dear all,

Following the email sent yesterday, I received some queries regarding the costing for the gas for BBQs. The Hub have amended this on the proposal and the updated proposal is attached.

The Hub is planning to provide a Street Party event, which the Hub has volunteered to plan on behalf on the Parish Council, on Sunday May 7th to celebrate the Coronation.

The Celebrating Ages reserve is currently £3,338.46. Due to the Covid-19 pandemic Celebrating Ages is now suspended for the foreseeable future due to the potential health risks remaining from Covid for a very large indoor gathering of vulnerable people.

Please see attached the proposal to transfer the Celebrating Ages funds to help support the funding of the Street Party to celebrate the Coronation.

Planning is underway and many items must be purchased before the date of the event, consequently the Hub do not want to wait for the next Full Council meeting to present this proposal and I would ask clirs to indicate their response to the following email proposal:

THAT Council approve the transfer of £3,338.46 from the Celebrating Ages reserve to support the funding of the planned street party event to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III.

Attached: The updated proposal from the Hub to transfer the Celebrating Ages funds to help support the funding of the Street Party to celebrate the Coronation.

In favour: Against: Abstain: Many thanks Sophie